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The  Quinte Naturalist  

The Quinte Field Naturalists Association is affiliated with Ontario Nature, a non-profit organization sponsoring 

nature education, conservation and research. 

 

October  

 

 

 

 

 

 

During their exhausting migration flights waterfowl stage or gather in large flocks to rest 

and refuel. From 12 Oôclock Point at the western end of the Bay of Quinte you can see 

large flocks of waterfowl doing just that from October until freeze-up begins. Local birders 

have posted pictures of some species on eBird. Photographers are named in brackets. 

From the top, examples are American Coot (Cecile Yarrow), Bufflehead (Kyle Blaney), 

Northern Shoveler (Keith Gregoire) and Green-winged Teal (Rick Beaudon). 
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the bakelite  property  

what õs next? 

 

In the September newsletter I mentioned that Councillor Paul Carr cast the only dissenting 

vote when Bellevilleôs council approved the purchase of a section of the former Bakelite 

property. 

 

Councillor Carr has sent an email explaining the reason for his vote. Here is what he 

wanted us to know: 

 

ñI wanted to point out that although the land that the city purchased was considered 

developable, the sale of the property to the City included the condition that the man-made 

pond be utilized for storm water management purposes. It was clear that land would never 

be developed given this requirement. In fact, I asked the CAO about the storm water 

management pond requirements and he indicated in open session that the developers 

would need this pond as well as others given the significant development to the north. It 

is well known that storm water management ponds 

are turned over to the city with no charge. Same 

goes for parkland. So, the City could have achieved 

the same result without spending $3.15M.ò  

 

Whether or not you agree with Councillor Carr his 

message is a reminder of an important point. The 

pond which has been saved will be a stormwater 

management pond. Such ponds are necessary in an 

urban area where buildings and impervious surfaces 

like streets, sidewalks and parking lots which canôt 

absorb rain or meltwater. Even a moderate amount 

of rain has nowhere to go except storm sewers. 

Stormwater ponds slow the flow of water. Pollutants 

from streets and lawns have time to settle where 

they can be absorbed by plants. The amount of pollutants reaching the bay is lessened. 

 

Obviously the water in the Bakelite pond will be polluted as it has been for many years. 

Thatôs actually a benefit to the bay. The pond still provides a great deal of wildlife habitat. 

Recently I visited a similar pond near the intersection of North Front and College Streets 

and took the picture above. I will see what I can find there in the next year. 
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Of course, the pond is only part of the cityôs newly acquired property. What will happen to 

the rest of the property? The fall issue of Belleville Magazine published by the city 

provides 2 pages about the waterfront from the Herchimer St. boat launch to the Bakelite 

property. On one of those pages there are two artistôs depictions of how the property could 

be developed. The first is shown below. 

 

 

It would be very disappointing if the site is developed in this way. It shows a ñpeople parkò 

with mown grass and a bit of nature. We need ñpeople parksò where residents can play 

sports, picnic, meet friends and just sit looking over the bay but we already have 3 

kilometres of bayfront ñpeople parkò running west from the Herchimer boat launch to 

Zwickôs Park. 

 

We can see the difference between a ñpeople parkò with a nod to nature and even a badly 

degraded natural area with public access like the Bakelite site by observing the birds. 

Birders have submitted 249 checklists of sightings in Zwickôs and an equivalent 233 

checklists from the boat launch/Bakelite area. The 116 species found in Zwickôs sounds 

impressive but about 40 of those species are there because of the bay, not the park and 

a further 25 or so species are generalist species which are ubiquitous throughout the city. 

The boat launch/Bakelite property has produced 164 species with the same 40 and 25 

figures applying to this total. This leaves 51 species in Zwickôs and 99 in the Bakelite area. 

A look at groups like warblers and vireos requiring a more natural setting makes the 

difference even more striking with the figures being 25 species and 9 species. 
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This simple comparison requires a deeper analysis but it is suggestive. Birds are often 

used as indicators of the biodiversity. Where there are more bird species there are more 

species of every kind. 

 

The second artistôs conception shows a more desirable approach to the development of 

the pond edge. The vegetation is more conducive to species diversity and a viewing 

platform with educational plaques still encourages visitor enjoyment of the pond. 

 

The magazine article also outlines 

plans for the Shirley Langer Trail 

between the boat launch and Bakelite. 

Although at 8 metres wide it still 

suggests, to me, an extension of the 

Keegan Parkway, care is being taken 

to make it more ecologically diverse 

than the East Bayshore Trail. Lighting 

will be designed to minimize light 

pollution and the trail will be 

surrounded by wildflower meadows.  

 

After the current election it will be up to 

the new council to continue the cityôs 

recognition of our natural heritage and 

to take steps to integrate the natural 

world as development continues. 

American redstart is one of the warblers nesting 

along the Shirley Langer Trail. 

Photo: Keith Gregoire 
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Club news  

 

The Big News is our first general meeting in 2 ½ years 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Nature along the lower trent 

trail  

 

Robert Ormston  
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Monday, October 17, 2022 

7:00 p.m. 

 

Centennial Secondary School 

160 Palmer Rd. (corner of Harder Drive) 

 

Park in the south parking lot and enter through the southwest school doors 

Robert  is stewardship technician for Quinte Conservation  
and a long -time resident of Trenton . He is an amateur 

naturalist in his spare time and knows the area very well . 

Running  from Trenton to Glen Ross, the Lower Trent Trail gives users a 
taste of the beautiful  landscapes  and biodiversity of the lower Trent River 

valley . From forest to field, savannah to swamp , its variety of habitats  
and species  is sure to pique the interest of naturalists of all stripes.  

 

Join us to  see what this close -to-home trail has to offer.  
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We Are a Busy Group 

 

EDUCATION 

 

QFN maintains several sources of 

information about nature and club 

activities for members and the 

public. 

- Catherine and Bernd Baier keep 

our Facebook page current. Please 

ñlikeò it. 

- For many years Terry Sprague 

has run naturestuff.net, a treasure trove 

about information about nature in PEC, 

what to see and where to see it. Thereôs 

also an archive of his 50 years of 

columns for several publications. 

- Kyle Blaney is preparing a QFN 

website which will soon be available.  

- And, of course, there is this 

newsletter. 

Last June Belleville celebrated its new status as 

an official Bee City by holding a special 

pollinator event. Elizabeth Churcher spoke on 

our behalf and with a few members maintained a 

display and explained  to visitors the importance 

of pollinators. 

Denice Wilkins organized our sponsorship of Vanessa Lavender, a Prince Edward 

County student, to the Ontario Youth Summit. Vanessa sent the following note: 

 

Hi Denice, 

I just wanted to thank you and the Quinte Field Naturalists for sponsoring my time at 

the Youth Summitt. I participated in a workshop about Birding, one about Indigenous 

teachings, the medicine wheel and how these lessons connect to the environment, 

and I had the opportunity to process bear berries and learn about natural medicines. 

I gained a lot of knowledge through the work shops and discussions with the people 

around me. I even made some new friends!  

I am so grateful you were able to give me this opportunity:) 

Thanks again, 

Vanessa 

https://d.docs.live.net/e924acaceb8162e4/Documents/QFN/Newsletter/Newsletter%20in%20Progress/10%20October%20Newsletter/naturestuff.net
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CARING FOR OUR ECOSYSTEMS 

 

 

 

 

QFN organized a team to collect trash in the Cassidy Block and take it to the dump. The 

Cassidy Block is a large Quinte Conservation property owned by Quinte Conservation 

east of Stoco Lake. We are also partnering with Quinte Conservation to compile a list of 

species occuring there. 

 

 

 

 

 

11 QFN volunteers recently 

constructed 55 turtle nest 

protectors. These will either 

be donated or given to 

other organizations and 

individuals. 

 

 

 

 


